WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for May 3, 2011
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marge Govoni.  Present  Paul Tringali,  Priscilla Payne, Donna and Rick Walter, Brian LaPierre, Aileen Pelletier, Rachel Michaud, Marge Govoni.  Absent Patrick Martin, Rob Juergens, Laura LaPierre.  Irena, a prospective gardener also attended..
The minutes of April 26, 2011 were accepted on a motion by Aileen and a second by Brian.  The vote was unanimous.  
The Treasurer’s Report -  No report this meeting.

Sign – The sign is up!  Priscilla will get a small gift and write a thank you to Deb Martin..
Kiosk – Marge and Priscilla will meet with staff at Lakes Region Vocational School to discuss the building of the kiosk and to look at plans.  This will take place on Friday May 6.

Reallocation of funds – Priscilla reported that we can reallocate the grant funds and in the next quarterly report explain how we came to the decision and what funds are being reallocated.  So we do have the funds for soil amendments.

Soil Test and Amendments –The soil test is in and Donna has had conversations with the extension office and had now made arrangements to have 42 40# bags of lime delivered by Skillins.  Priscilla will go over there and pay for the lime.  There was discussion regarding compost (Surf and Turf).  It was decided that we would have 15 yards delivered and dumped for use by the gardeners.  The cost will be $300.00.  Liming will be done as soon as the weather is clear.
Brochure -  Rachel has designed a double sided brochure and can get 100 copies printed for $80.00.  We did give her the go ahead.
Seedlings – Donna will go and help Patrick transplant the seedlings.
Deer Fencing and accessories – The cabling will be ordered by Priscilla.  It will be 13.5 gauge PVC covered steel.  Marge has acquired the services of the school maintenance crew to dig the holes for the cedar (now hemlock) posts.  Brian and Paul will follow up on this.  Paul will call dig-safe.
Tilling  - Ernie Valente is ready to do the tilling as soon as he can get on the land.
Open House -  May 14 from 10-12.  Rob and Marge will bring canopies.  There will be welcome to gardeners, brochures and applications will be available as will seed packets and seedlings if they are ready.  We will need garden tools available.  Garden tools brought in by individuals need to be clean so as not to spread disease.

Home Depot Donations – Brian has written the letter and we will send him a list of items that we would like to have donated..  Three possible letterheads were submitted and Donna made a motion that we accept the #1 letterhead and Brian seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.
Marge raised the issue of the proposed BMX Park that is being considered by the town.  The placement is different from the original  site and if approved it would have an impact on the garden. We will be going to the council meeting on May 10, 2011 to let them know what we have done and how the placement would impact the garden.  Gardeners will be contacted and asked to attend the meeting to show support.  All committee members are asked to attend.
Respectfully Submitted,
Priscilla Payne, Secretary
Agenda for the May 10, 2011 meeting
Acceptance of Minutes
Treasurer’s Report
Soil Test and amendments

BMX Park and Town Council presentation
Seedlings

Fencing – cabling, zip ties, ground stakes, etc.
Open House

Other
